
     

 

 
 

VANE ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

WEEKLY ROUND-UP 

 16th June to 20th June 2025 

 

A very warm but exciting week in school this week. 

Our Year 5 children took part in their Gladiator Day on Wednesday. I’m not sure who had more fun 

the staff or the children.  

Mr Logan and Mrs Poulter have been busy visiting our new starters who will be joining us in 

September at their nurseries. We are really looking forward to meeting them all when they come for 

their stay and play sessions.  

Mrs Cowey and the OASES team have been working hard in our Vane Road Garden planting 

various fruits and vegetables; runner beans, strawberries, broccoli and lots more. Our OHC can’t 

wait to use them in their cooking. On Wednesday the team made a fire pit and cooked pizzas 

which were delicious. A huge thank you to Rachel Moore from OASES who have kindly donated a 

fire pit, raised flower beds and many more items to our school garden.  

As we approach the end of the year, I feel now is the right time to share with you that several staff 

are leaving Vane Road to go on to new adventures.  

Mrs Cowey and Mrs McGuire are starting their retirement at the end of the year after many years at 

Vane Road.  

Mr Logan is off travelling the world with his family and Mrs Smith is leaving to go on to new 

opportunities.  

We are very sad to see such wonderful people leaving Vane Road, however I am sure it won’t be 

goodbye but instead see you soon. 

In September we will have some new staff joining us. Miss Smith, Mrs Adams and Mr Messenger will 

be joining our teaching staff, and I am sure you will join us in extending them a warm welcome. All 

our new teaching staff will be in school for our transition day on the 1st of July to meet the children. 

Mrs Elliott will be joining us as our new SENDCo and already has transition dates booked in with Mr 

Logan. This will be a non- teaching post for Mrs Elliott and she will be in school three days a week.  

Attached is the list for new classes for September 2025. Down the left-hand side is your child’s current 

teacher and the right-hand side your child’s new teacher in September.  

I hope everyone has a lovely weekend. 

 Please stay safe in the sun.  

 

Teacher’s Awards 

The following children have been nominated to receive an award at our next merit assembly on 

Friday 27th  June at 9:15am (doors open at 9.10am), their Parents/Carers are invited to come along. 
 

Below are the names of children who will be receiving an award. 

C1 Eden H, Romeo C C2 Oscar A 

C3 Amelia H C4 Alexanda H 

C5 Safiya R-G C6 Arya S, Olivia L 

C7 Poppy-Mae E, Carter McP C8 Flynn D, Jacob S 

C9 Zachary Y C10 Teddy R 

C11 Jude S-F C12 Max P 

C13  C14 Lily A, Marnie W 
 

School Values Awards will be given to Reggie A in C3 and Ava S in C4 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

                                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Classes for September 2025 

Current class New class 

 Nursery Mrs Emery 

Support staff – Mrs Ridley and Miss 

Mason 

 Class 1 Mrs Adams 

Class 2 Mrs Poulter 

Support staff -Mrs Wilson and Mrs 

Robinson 

Mrs Rome Class 1 

 

Mrs Cant Class 3 

Mrs Poulter Class 2 

 

Mr McConnell Class 4 

Mrs Emery Class 3 

 

Mr Vasey Class 5 

Mr McConnell Class 4 

 

Mrs Rome Class 6 

Mr Logan/Mrs Eckert Class 5 

 

Mrs Beattie Class 7 

Mrs Smith Class 6 

 

Miss Smith Class 8 

Mrs Cant Class 7 

 

Mr Messenger Class 9 

Mr Vasey Class 8 

 

Mr Coates Class 10 

Mrs Beattie Class 9 

 

Mrs McMahon (formerly Miss Donnelley) 

Class 11 

Mr Coates Class 10 

 

Mr Cant Class 12 

Mrs McMahon Class 11 

 

Mr Richards Class 14 

Mr Cant Class 12 

 

Mrs Wells Class 13 

Support staff for September 2025. 

Year group Support staff 

Year 1 classes 3 and 4 Mrs Wild (formerly Miss Richardson) 

Miss Johnson 

Mrs Lee 

Year 2 classes 5 and 6 Mrs Brennan and Miss Patrick 

Year 3 classes 7 and 8 Miss Swainston and Mrs DaiDai 

Year 4 classes 9 and 10 Mrs Bowker 

Year 5 classes 11 and 12 Mrs Kaszuba and new appointment 

Year 6 classes 13 and 14 Miss Glasper 

Mrs Eckert 

 

 



 

 

 

  

  Weekly Attendance 

   This week’s  attendance  
 

Our Minimum 

Target Is 96% 
 

 

Well done to 

Class 4,5,6, 

7 & 8  who 

have 

achieved 

attendance 

above our 

minimum 

target level.  

Special “Well 

done” to 

Class 5 for  

attendance 

that was the 

best out of 

the entire 

school. 

Class % Attendance  

1 89.6 

2 94.3 

3 93.3 

4 96.8 

5 99.7 

6 96.5 

7 96.0 

8 98.7 

9 95.0 

10 93.3 

11 94.0 

12 92.1 

13 92.9 

14 95.0 

 

Whole School Weekly Attendance = 94.9% 
 

This is slightly up on our last figure but still not on target 

for the 96% expected. 

If you have any issues regarding Attendance, please 

contact Mr. Grady as soon as possible. 

 

                         Dates for Your Diary  

23 June Vision Screening for Reception Children 

24 June Pirate Rob in School  

24 June Scholastic Book Fair 

26 June Trust Athletics Event 

30 June EYFS Sports Day @ 1.30pm 

30 June Y5 visit to Greenfield Academy 

1 July Y6 Transition Day to Woodham Academy 

1 July Whole School Transition Day 

1 July Rawcliffes Uniform Day 2 - 5.30pm 

2 July KS2 Sports Day @ 9.30am 

KS1 Sports Day @ 1.30pm 

9 July Y5 Maths Event 

9 July Summer Fayre  

10 July SEND Coffee Afternoon (2-3pm) 

14 July Reception Classes Picnic Afternoon (TBA) 

15 July Colour Run 

16 July Y6 Leavers’ Performance 

18 July Break up for Summer Holidays 

 

 


